



Saddleworth District Community Association. Inc.
Saddleworth Peak Body
PO Box 100, Saddleworth SA 5413

Minutes from meeting held March 5th 2019

Welcome: Vice Chairman Peter Richardson welcomed all to the meeting.

Apologies: Pastor Leon: Judy Vandeleur: Adrian Nourse.

Present: R & M Highet: K. Klem: J & A Wurst: D. Gibbs: P. Stanton Noble: B. Coupar: D & J Williams: D. Newhouse: S. Morris: P & R Richardson: S. Selth: S. Davidson: C. Noble: P. Ablett: S. Noble: D. Millar: R. McDonald: P & I Milde: K. Schwarz: R. Schmdtke: H. Webb: Mary ?

Minutes from previous meeting. Were presented and accepted: Mvd D. Williams: Sec K. Klem. Crd

Finance Reports: Were distributed as reconciled: Mvd Rosie Richardson: Sec: Julianne Wurst. Crd. That reports be accepted.

IGA Block Development:

Rosie explained the current position with the funding for the development of the block, and that tonight we need to vote on a basic ground plan so that work can commence on the earth works needed, before we can go ahead with buildings or planting lawns or gardens.

As the money needs to be expended by the 30th June, decisions re the commencement of works need to be made at this meeting.

Those present were given time to look at all of the plans that had been submitted, and were given Green and Pink dots with which to vote their 1st and 2nd Preferences.

Kelvin Schwarz – Gilbert Valley Lions, explained that the Lions would like to participate in the development of the Block with the building and funding of a History Wall, and would like to work with Peak Body in this development.

Ideas for the block, had been collated on to a sheet for those present to indicate their preferred ideas, keeping in mind that not all those items suggested by the community would happen in this initial stage of development.

The committee will review the voting and move forward with engaging contractors to commence work on the block, and consult with Council re these plans.

Correspondence:

Contractor forms from council for the development. Break down of spending for the drought relief funds.

Letter from Frank Reed re the development of the block. (Rosie to contact Frank Reed)

ORSR Grant funding letter.

Mvd/ Rosie Richardson: Sec: Ron Highet Crd. That correspondence be accepted.

Reports: In Brief:

- **Op Shop:** Dora Newhouse reported that the shop is predictable, donations are much appreciated.
- **Rec Ground:** Peter Richardson reported on the activity with the new Cabin in the park.
- **Winkler Park:** Andrew Wurst reported that ongoing watering trees and keeping ants off the paths was being attended to.
- **Institute:** David Williams reported that on Monday week the Salt Damp to be started and finished with in the end of June Market back in swing.
- **Garden Group** Ron Hight reported that not much activity just maintaining the pots etc. Wine barrels are becoming less workable – talk to Council about the trees ruining the pavers in the main street. Instead of barrels maybe planting in the ground would be better. The question was asked are we having path upgrades at all.
- **Historical Society:** David Gibbs reported the they had been busy and encouraged all to come and have a look. Pat Milde commented that the museum is very good .
- **Hub Shop:** Steph Morris reported that the shop is progressing as well as can be expected – through the heat- slow months of late. Public event on 31st March 1 -3 pm Birthday Bash. Theme vintage trail – dancers giving a display – few vintage cars.

General Business:

Anzac Day. Road plan has been lodged with Council, and Rosie will make contact with Frank Reed. Discussion re the safety of the public, so the placement of the chairs on the day, further in and to the side of the monument would be worthwhile.

Town Garage Sale 5th May. Preliminary notice in the street. Item in the next Town Newsletter, David Williams is happy to follow up on the organisation of the Sale. Impress on participants that if people come without the map – no entry to Garage Sale. \$5-00 fee for sale participants. \$2 for Maps. Can sell at the Market if we would like to.

Cemetery Shelter Shed: as the Rotunda is too expensive – we need to look further into the pricing of shelters, Adrian Nourse was going to follow up on this .

Peter Richardson, thanked all for attending the meeting and participating in the voting on the Block Development Plans.

.

Next Meeting : April 2nd 7.30 PM

Meeting Closed : 8.55 pm